From: Barbara Plante

Sent: Sunday, September 22, 2024 5:18 PM To: Council Agenda <councilagenda@london.ca>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Proposed change to Lawson Road and Wychwood Park

I live on east of Wonderland Road. I understand stand the city has a plan to build stackable condos on my street.

I moved to this subdivision because it has a quiet ambiance. When I come in off Wonderland Road or Sarnia Road I am filled with a sense of calm. I love my street and how it positively impacts my well-being. To put up stackable condos would totally destroy the ambiance and beauty of our neighbourhood. Quite frankly, I don't know how you could live with yourselves, if this were to come to pass.

I welcome anyone to our neighbourhood. Not race, religion (or lack or) socioeconomic status, on or anything else will prevent my welcoming newcomers. But I will not welcome a building that will destroy my neighbourhood, it's beauty, and my well-being.

I know more housing is needed in London, and I understand the need for people to be housed. But I believe people like me, who have chosen a lifestyle that is conducive to our physical and mental health deserve to considered. We should not be ignored, and forced into living conditions which abrogate, or destroy, those very important aspects of life. That would be riding roughshod over us and that is wrong.